St. John’s Primary School Parent Council





Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 8th December 2014
Present 

Emma Smith, Gayle Baxter, Eleanor Shields, Susan Gemmell, Jill McLennan, James O’Donnelly (DHT), Janace Telfer (DHT), Kimberley Martis, Paula Chalmers, Pauline Smith (teaching staff), Alison Hope (Headteacher)
Apologies
Councillor Lynn Adams, Joanne Carroll, Wendy Walker, Tamsin Graham, Janet Paton, Fiona Moffat, Jennifer Robb, Victoria Roberts, Jennifer Pollock
	Agenda Item
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies

Emma welcomed all to the meeting.  Apologies were made as noted above.

	

	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising
The minutes of the meeting held on 8th September 2014 were approved. 
	

	3
	Headteacher Update
Mrs Shaw has returned for maternity leave and will be teaching Room 11 Primary 5 full time from 9 December 2014.
Mr MacConnell has a new mainstream teaching post in East Renfrewshire Council and will be starting his new post on 5 January 2015.  Miss Barclay will teach Primary 6/7, Room 13 until the post can be advertised. Mr MacConnell and Miss Barclay will be planning together on the lead up to Christmas to ensure a smooth transition for the children in Room 13.
Mrs Allison is absent from Room 5 and we are pleased to welcome Mr Kevin Rooney to cover until her return. 
Mr Murphy is absent and his timetable is being covered by temporary staff and the Senior Management Team.  
Mrs Murray in Room 3 will be working Monday to Thursday in Primary 1/2 and Mrs Louise Jamieson has been appointed to job share with Mrs Murray on a permanent basis.  This work pattern will start on Monday 5 January 2015.
We are pleased to welcome Mrs Elaine Gallacher who will be based in St. John’s but will be working with children across South Lanarkshire to assess and help with transition for children with additional support needs.  Mrs Gallacher has been working with small groups and individuals to help them return to full time education.
 

We are continuing to work on our School Improvement Plan Targets.
The Literacy Group meets regularly to progress the consistent implementation of spelling and literacy across the whole school.
The Numeracy Group meets on a monthly basis with other schools in the Learning Community to ensure that our children are being challenged as much as possible. They are currently working on numeracy planners to make planning for numeracy easier.
The teaching of art skills is going very well with all children being taught skills rather than making pictures or models. This is to increase the children’s levels of ability and confidence.
Our Primary 2 and 3 children will have a block of Mandarin teaching on Wednesday afternoons for 6 weeks after Christmas. We hope to continue this valuable experience for children as they progress through the school.
We have achieved our Level 1 Recognition of Achievement for Rights Respecting School and are very proud of all the hard work our children have put into this initiative.
We have a variety of afterschool clubs running currently;
Monday- Code Club, Library Club
Tuesday- Football
Wednesday- Karate
Thursday- Athletics
When HASP move back to the new Woodside Primary School we will look again at extending our clubs to use the dining room as well.
We have asked South Lanarkshire Council if we can be part of the Validated Self Assessment Programme. This is where another Head Teacher and a Quality Link Officer will visit the school to talk to pupils, parents and staff about an identified area that we want to improve upon. We are hoping to be part of the next round of visits and to use the information to help improve the learning experience for all children in our school.

	

	4
	Website Update

Mrs Hope advised that the school office still recieves a number of phone calls from parents regarding information that is also available on the school website.  It is hoped that as parents become used to finding information on the website, they will check this first before calling with queries.


	

	5
	Financial Update

An updated Events Programme, showing monies raised, was available for members to view.  The Book Fair in September raised £642 for the school to spend on books; £99 was raised from the sale of toffee and fudge at the October Parents Evening (some boxes still remaining to be sold); £527 was raised from the Halloween Disco; £320 was raised from the Art Gallery evening in November.  To date, £330 has been raised through EasyFundraising (now up to 35 members).
	

	6
	Events Programme 2014/15

It was noted that the Art Gallery evening was a success, and that it would be worth considering repeating this every 3-4 years.
Mrs Telfer will check with Mrs Alemanno if she is happy to co-ordinate a Streetdance event as February’s whole school sponsored event. Parent Council volunteers will be required to help prepare and distribute fruit to the children.

It was raised that family events have been mentioned in the past – e.g. a beetle drive – but have not yet been arranged.  It was agreed that Easter time would be a good time to run such an event, details to be discussed at next PC meeting.

Emma suggested that a Christmas Fayre may be a good idea for Christmas 2015, building on the success of the annual Spring Fayre.  The group agreed and this will be planned for Nov/ Dec 2015.
	Mrs Telfer to check with Mrs Alemanno re: Feb event.

Gayle to contact PC members re: Feb event.

	7
	AOB
Broken Railings: As noted in previous minutes, broken railings on the steps up to Bent Park continue to be an ongoing problem.  This was raised previously with SLC by Councillor McLachlan, and chased by the school.  Action now required to repair.

Clothes Bin:  Jill McLennan spoke to contact at SLC regarding suitability of Bent Park Car Park as a location for the school clothes bin – advice was given that this is  not an ideal location and that it would be better to have the clothes bin situated in school grounds.  There was discussion that another option may be at an external location such as supermarket car park, and concerns were raised that there may be reduced use of the clothes bin if it was located at the school as it would not be accessible outside school opening hours.  Decision made to place in school grounds and monitor usage – this makes it easy to check if bin is full and requiring to be emptied.
Football training: Susan Gemmell asked about whether there was potential for the football team to train together, Mrs Hope and Mr O’Donnelly noted that the school approach was to allow all those who were interested to participate in a football game, this did mean that it was difficult to co-ordinate training for all to take place together.  It was advised that other school teams who were able to offer team training also restricted who was able to play in the school team.

School dinner changes: Free school dinners for stages 1-3 will be introduced on 5th January – Mrs Hope is anticipating an increase in uptake, and will review school dinner timings once this is clear.

School handbook: Parent Council pages to be reviewed.


	Gayle/ Emma to review content of Parent Council page in School Handbook.

	8
	Dates for Future Meetings

Dates agreed for future meetings in the 2014/15 session are: 2nd March, 18th May
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